
The June Official Board meeting was held Tuesday, the 28th, at the church. Present: 
Pastor and Mrs. Bogdan; Brothers Bugieda, DAvis, Gerhart, Nendel, Sakash, Schlack, 
Yee; Sisters Sakash and Muir (11). 

Pastor Bogdan read from Hebrews 12:1-15, followed by prayer by the individual members 
of the Board. 

The minutes of the Church Clerk were approved as prepared. 
The report of the Treasurer was approved as prepared. 

Old Business 
Insurance for the totaled church van has been settled upon and we are awaiting the 
check for approximately $2500. 
After discussion concerning the need for a van, motion was made (DAvis, Bugieda) that 
a van be rented for the period of two weeks that the VVBS is in session. Motion 
carried. It was also decided that Brother Yee will look into the cost of leasing a 
van for a long term, etc. 

New Business 
Brother Albert DAvis has been invited to attend the Internatioaal Conference of Itin-
erant Evangelists (Billy Graham) in Amsterdam as a steward, from July 4th to the 
24th. Brother Davis stated that there would be A/G nationals there in need of equip-
ment. After discussion, it was moved (Mendel, Yee) that Brother Davis share this 
need with the coOngregation on July 3rd, at which time an offering will be taken. 
A minimum of $200 will be given to Brother Davis, and total offering over, to be 
given to a designated or determined AssL.mbly of God national attending the ICIE. 
Motion carried. 

Brother Raymond L. Gannon has requested an offering of $250 to help in the repair 

of facilities of Messiah Mission. Motion was made to this effect - check will go 

to Rev. Paul Kyllonen of Northeast Assembly of God, Home Missions Treasurer, 
Southeast Section. Motion carried. 

July 3rd will be celebrated in Highway as Military Day, with special mention being 
given to those from the military attending our services. The Board designated $50 

to be given to the Military Department in Springfield. 

The General Council has also requested that a special offering be taken on July 31st 

for the General Council to convene in California in August. 

Schedule: 
Summer Camp Meeting in the City begins on July 3rd. Dr. and Mrs. Anthony Palma and 

their daughter will be our guests on that day; Mrs. Palma and Cathy ministering in 

music; Dr. Palma speaking in the evening service. 

Monday, July 4th - The Sunday School Picnic, Willow Grove. 
Saturday, July 9th - All-day workshop for VVBS. 
July 10 - Dedication of workers of VVBS in A.M. service. International Fellowship 

Dinner at 5 P.M. Film, I Saw Your Son Today, presenting need of VBS, 

in 7 P.M. service. 
July 11 to 22nd - Vesper Vacation Bible School 
July 17, P.M. - Neil Enloe in concert 
July 24, P.M. - VVBS Demonstration and Awards Night 
July 24 to 31st - Summer Bible Conference at VFCC 

(Pastor Bogdan will be speaking at VFCC on Tuesday, the 26th.) 

July 31 - James and Thelma Long, Missionaries to the Philippines - A.M. 
The evening service will be closed in order for the congregation to attend 

the Summer Bible Conference. 

Meeting then adjourned. Respectfully submitted, 

Ruth C. Muir, Church Clerk 


